
 

 

8.5.2023 

 

Dear Parents, 

I do hope that you have enjoyed the Coronation weekend and Sunday’s sunshine. 

Coronation 

On Friday morning we had a special assembly all about the Coronation. The children had 

remembered a lot from their visits to the Coronation event at St John’s church. We talked about why 

we have coronations and all about the symbolism of parts of the ceremony. 

At lunchtime we had a picnic and managed to dodge the showers by using the gazebo and Maddie’s 

Garden, it was lovely. The children were all given a Union Jack flag at the end of the day. 

St Wilfrid’s Church https://www.stjohnvianney.co.uk/mass-times/  

SPORTS DAY 

Sport’s Day will be on Monday morning, the 12th June, weather permitting. 

Year 6 SAT’s 

Please remember our Year 6 children in your prayers this week as they take their SATs. They have 

worked so hard and been prepared very well for this week. They know, we know and you know that 

these tests are just one measure and cannot hope to show what amazing young people they truly 

are but nevertheless they must do them and we wish them well. We are all so proud of them. 

PTFA After SATs Lunch  

Thank you to the Year 6 parents and the PTFA who have arranged a celebration lunch for the Year 6 

children on Friday to celebrate the end of SATs week. 

Year 2 SATs 

Next week, Monday the 15th May to Friday 19th May our Year 2 children will be doing their Standard 

Assessment Tests (SATs). They may continue into the following week as they are carried out in small 

groups. The children and staff have worked incredibly hard to prepare for next week and we wish 

them all the very best. Please remember our Year 2 children in your prayers. In Year 2 it is the 

Teacher Assessments that are used with the test outcomes supporting their judgement.  

Garden Centre Vouchers 

If you go to the garden centre in Winnington, please ask about the school vouchers when you go to 

pay as they are not always offered. We use the money we receive to buy compost and seeds.  

No School Snack this week. Please remember to send your child in with a healthy snack. 

Have a wonderful Bank Holiday, despite the weather.  

Justine McEniff, Headteacher                            

https://www.stjohnvianney.co.uk/mass-times/

